Freedom of Information Act 2000 (“FOIA, The Act”) 

Environmental Information Regulation 2004 (“EIR, The Regulations”)
Sale of Greyfriars complex
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked for:
1. Please reveal all and any communications, emails, notes, letters and any other correspondences that pertain to the sale city council’s former Greyfriars social services headquarters to the diocese of Leicester. This should include all notes on meetings and telephone calls that pertain to the decision to sell including all and any communications to representatives of the diocese of Leicester and their agents. Please reveal all details and not a summary.

2. Please ensure that the price paid FOR SALE of said property to the council is revealed in the above collection of documents 
3. Please reveal all and any valuations that were performed on the said building and the details of the valuer and advise if the valuer was independent of parties involved in the conveyance. 
Answer: 

In respect of your questions 1-3, it should be clarified that the sale of this property is not as yet under contract.

The Council considers that the information requested is thus exempt from disclosure under the provisions of Section 43 (2) - Commercial Interests of the Act and also under the provisions of the exception to disclosure contained at Regulation 12 (5) (e) of the EIR - confidentiality of commercial or industrial information where such confidentiality is provided by law to protect a legitimate economic interest.

The public interest in maintaining the above-cited exemption and exception to disclosure is deemed to favour withholding the requested information from disclosure as the information requested is of a confidential nature and the release of this to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under FOIA and EIR must be viewed) could jeopardise the sale and thus prejudice the Council’s ability to achieve a successful sale.
4. Please reveal if the council owns 13 New Street which is situated at the rear of Greyfriars complex and if so please reveal  all and any communications, emails, notes, letters and any other correspondences that pertain to the sale and demolition of this property.

With reference to 13 New Street, the Council interprets this to mean 15 New Street. 
This property is not subject to sale at this time so no correspondences are held by the Council regarding this, but it is to be demolished and recently the demolition contract was offered through the procurement portal.
The demolition contract details will be published on the Council’s Transparency and Open Data webpage at the end of September (PAN1671):

http://directory.leicester.gov.uk/transparency-directory/?p=2&theme=&dataset=&month=&year=13259&frequencyPublished=&q= 

This is therefore exempt under FOIA Section 22 and EIR Regulation 6.1 – future publication.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

